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To:

NADE Board of Directors

From:

Jennifer Pounds, President

Date:

August 2, 2018
Subject:
NADE President End Year Report 2018 
This has been an AMAZING year for NADE! I am so appreciative of the dedication by Members of NADE’s Board of Directors and the NADE membership for making the success of NADE this past year possible. Since the conclusion of a successful Mid-Year Board Meeting, held February 21-23, 2018, I have continued to serve humbly in the Office of President of NADE. 

Throughout the year, I have communicated with NADE’s Board of Directors and the NADE Membership regarding activities, events, Advocate releases and other pertinent events for which our organization has been involved.   

After the Mid-Year Board Meeting, I reached out to all DDS Administrators thanking them for their support of NADE.   In the correspondence with the Administrators, I encouraged them to attend the National Training Conference as well as the DDS Administrators Luncheon that is scheduled on Monday, August 12, 2018. 

We have continued with our quarterly conference calls with Associate Commissioner, Office of Disability Determinations, John Owen.  These calls are vital to the relationship NADE has with SSA and have given excellent insight into current situations and future plans of Social Security and Disability Determination.

The executive board also participated in a conference call with NCDDD, President Sheri Seil and Jennifer Nottingham, the NCDDD NADE liaison to discuss issues and concerns impacting the DDS communities in today’s environment. 

NADE also submitted response to the Notice of Proposed Rule Making regarding the Revised Criteria for Evaluating Musculoskeletal Disorders for the Federal Register in July 2018. 

NADE’s executive officers were in in Washington, DC May 21-24 for meetings with SSA and other government agency officials and staff from the various congressional committees and subcommittees that have budgetary authority and/or oversight responsibilities for the Social Security or SSI Disability Programs.  Among others, we met with staff from OMB, GAO and the National Academy of Medicine.  One of the highlights of the week was when the NADE Executive officers were invited to visit the DC DDS.  CADE members provided a delicious lunch and staff were invited to come and learn about NADE.   

As a result of the successful Capitol Hill visit, conversations began between the NADE executives and various congressional Subcommittees.  Jeff Price, NADE Legislative Director and I participated in conference calls with the Senate Finance Committee and the House Ways and Means Subcommittee to address NADE’s perspective on the Disability Appeals Process.  These dialogues led to NADE’s formal invitation to give Testimony at the House Ways and Means Subcommittee on Social Security Hearing July 25 on the Disability Appeals Process in Washington, DC. 

Since the Mid-Year Board Meeting, I have worked closely with the 2018 Conference Planning Committee to ensure members have a pleasant and insightful experience. 

It has been an absolute honor to serve you as the NADE President!  I have worked hard throughout the year to meet my responsibilities and duties and I hope the membership of NADE is pleased with my effort.  I have strived to put the best interest of NADE first in all my efforts to carry out my responsibilities during this tenure.  

I look forward to working with Dr Sharon Bland-Brady as she takes over the role of NADE President at the end of the 2018 National Training Conference.  I am confident in the future of NADE and I am very appreciative for this opportunity to serve NADE. 

Respectfully, 

Jennifer Pounds

